Announcement of Fiscal Policy Office

Subject: Declaration of Intent on “No Gift Policy” from Performing Duties

Fiscal Policy Office has recognized the importance of enhancing transparency and
promoting measures to prevent and combat corruption within the organization. In order for Fiscal
Policy Office to become a government agency that is transparent, accountable, and free from
corruption and misconduct, while maintains the principles of good governance. Fiscal Policy Office,
therefore, manifests its intention to operate ethically with social responsibility and treat all
stakeholders equally under good governance, and supports the implementation of measures to
prevent and combat corruption in accordance with the Master Plans under the National Strategy
concerning Anti-corruption and Misconduct (A.D. 2018 - 2037). Aiming for the Fiscal Policy Office 's
officials to strictly adhere to the policy, of not demanding or accepting all kinds of presents and gifts
from any individual or juridical person. Director General of Fiscal Policy Office therefore announce

“No Gift Policy” for all officials of the Fiscal Policy Office to acknowledge and adhere to, as follows.

1. Fiscal Policy Office has established the policy of not demanding or accepting all
kinds of presents and gifts (“No Gift Policy”) from performing duties to advocate officials at all level
to refrain from accepting or giving all kinds of presents and gifts to individuals who have made contact
with Fiscal Policy Office during festive season, in order to avoid actions that could impair judgment or
decision-making, which might result in discrimination or conflicts of interest, and to maintain

operational transparency and efficiency while preserving the intention of operational integrity.

2. Fiscal Policy Office 's officials should inform “No Gift Policy” to stakeholders, service
receiver, general public and any public or private entities for understanding to maintain the good
relationship, and convey the intention of Fiscal Policy Office to be a government agency with good

governance.
From now onwards

Announced on 22 December 2023

(Mr. Pornchai Thiraveja)
Director General of Fiscal Policy Office



